Project:  NCA 10 Forestry Administrative Committee Meeting and NCA 23 Wildlife Administrative Committee Meeting
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NCA 23 Project Participants:

Robert Robel, Kansas State University

Scott Craven, University of Wisconsin-Madison

Harmon Weeks, Purdue University

Scott Winterstein, Michigan State University

Charles Scalet, South Dakota State University

Robert Gates, Ohio State University

James Perry, University of Minnesota
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Larry Biles, CREES
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Adopted Agenda:  Appended
Progress and Principal Accomplishments:

A joint meeting of NCA 10 and NCA 23 was held at the J. F. Friedrick Center on the University of Wisconsin-Madison campus on January 23, 2003.  The morning meeting was chair by Jeff Stier and focused on issues of common interest to the two groups.  The afternoon sessions were held separately for the two NCA groups.

The meeting began with introductions and recognition of Dr. Chris Risbrudt, Director of the USDA Forest Service, Forest Products Laboratory in Madison.  Dr. Risbrudt invited participants to tour the demonstration house on the grounds of the Lab and arrangements were made for the tour following the meeting.
Dr. Alan Ek spoke on behalf of Dr. Susan Stafford, Administrative Advisor for the two NCA groups.  He conveyed Dr. Stafford’s apologies for not being able to attend the meeting due to an illness.  

Alan Ek briefed the groups on the newly designated Great Lakes-Northern Forest Cooperative Ecosystem Unit (CESU), for which the University of Minnesota is the host university.  The CESU is a partnership between various universities, several federal agencies and some NGO’s.  The Department of Interior initiated the concept of CESU’s and they are awarded competitively.  The next step for the CESU is to develop a strategic plan cooperatively.  A meeting for this purpose is scheduled in March.  Host institutions are charged with linking the various partners and coordinating requests for assistance that develop within the agencies.  The host institution is also charged with facilitating the flow of resources between agencies and university partners.  Initially, there was $75,000 allocated to get the CESU started but there is no on-going funding to facilitate administration and program.  Dr. Ek stated that NAPFSC will be working to generate funding for CESU’s as one avenue for promoting research on natural resource issues.  The objective is to try to get approximately $2.5 million authorized in the Department of Interior budget for the CESU network.  This would amount to about $100k per CESU which could be used to facilitate communication, travel and planning.  Dr. Ek stated that he anticipated that some of the larger CESU regions might be divided into smaller ones in the future after the system has developed further.  In response to question from the group, Dr. Ek reported that the indirect cost rate (ICR) for the CESU is 15%.  He referred to a NAPFSC survey of ICR universities which indicated that there is wide variation among universities and federal agencies, often with different rates being paid by the same agency to different universities.  Several NC institutions are members of the CESU and there is provision for additional institutions to become members.  In response to a question about how that might come about, Dr. Ek said he was not sure but would look into it.  
Nicole Nelson explained the National Information Management and Support System (NIMSS) and demonstrated its use.  She took the group to the national homepage and the NCRA homepage, illustrated logging on and looking up projects, and pointed to sources of information on the system and projects.  The group asked if there was a way to identify specific project impacts by legislative district.  This would be a very helpful capability and might be something that could be included in future versions of NIMSS.
The group discussed NC 230.  Stier indicated that his overall impression was that the group had gotten off to a slow start due to lack of funding.  Jim Perry briefed the group on the activities of NC 230.  The committee has had two meetings and has submitted a proposal for funding but was not successful.  Pete Schaefer also reported that the committee has had good discussion and useful meetings, but there was a strong sense of frustration at the unevenness of support among the participants’ experiment stations.  The group continues to believe strongly that the project is important.  It went through an intensive review by the NCA committees and the SAES directors to get approved.  Given the lack of support by some experiment stations, it seems that it might have better been an NCR project, as had originally been proposed.  There was much frustration expressed at the lack of support for regional projects and some members indicated that they were not likely to enter into another NC project due to the administrative overhead.  There was also a general sense that the whole regional structure ignores the way research is conducted today.  Researchers at various universities establish many interconnections with colleagues at other institutions and simply get together to develop joint proposals and work on issues of mutual interest without the need for all the administrative requirements of the regional system.  
University of Wisconsin-Extension Dean and Director Carl O’Connor briefed the group on the new position he would be starting July 1, 2003.  He will be serving 50% time as Executive Director of the 12-state North Central Extension Association and 50% as liaison with CSREES.  He reminded the group that 25% of federal extension funds must be spent on regional projects and that 25% must be coordinated with the experiment station directors.  He asked the group for ideas on regional extension projects and indicated that he was working on the idea of a federal extension system based on the e-extension concept.  He reported that he was thinking of a national extension web site and that this concept would be discussed by the national directors of extension at their February meeting.  USDA had put up about $100k to get the idea started and if it is approved, will add another $100k.  Ultimately, if the concept works, USDA would likely add significant additional funding.
Dr. O’Connor also reported on inter-agency work as a means of increasing the extension effort.  Nationally, the extension budget is not growing and new methods of partnering are needed to get work done.  He indicated that there were opportunities to partner with the Department of Energy, NRCS, Forest Service, Health and human Services and other federal agencies to work together on extension, but that such efforts would need to be “win-win’ situations or they wouldn’t get the agencies’ support.  The strategy needs to be to work to increase the agencies’ budgets, or to add value to their products.  In many cases, universities might not receive direct funding but would work more in partnership on programs.  He warned, though, that this mode of operation might have consequences for how extension and universities are structured.  For example, it might involve more contract work and might alter the ratio of faculty to academic staff in such efforts.  He gave an example of helping agencies with community involvement in developing regulations.  He reported that extension is doing similar work with the Department of Energy.  In the Farm Bill, education is sanctioned in the FLEP program, and that the money will be brokered at the state level.  This gives extension an opportunity to participate in the process. 
Dr. O’Connor described the concept of e-extension and that he was examining the idea of having extension directors commit 5% of their federal formula funds for extension to the new e-extension effort.  He estimated that it might take $5 million in one-time funding to get it started and then about $3.5 million annually to keep it an effective national source of science information on natural resources.  He envisions something along the lines of the Web of Medicine, and that there would be a need to connect to the science expertise at universities.

It was pointed out that there are some regional RREA projects and that some extension programming is now being done on a regional basis; e. g., the IL, IN, IA and WI annual workshop for NIPF owners that is held at Sinsanawa.

Larry Biles briefed the group on several items.  He reported that the 1890 schools received an allocation of RREA in FY03 budget.  RREA authorization has been increased to $30 million.  CSREES is starting a strategic planning process for RREA, and there will be a meeting on this effort on March 18-020 in Denver.  Schools should make sure that their regional and national priorities are represented at this meeting.  There is no travel funding to attend the meeting.
Some of the increase in RREA was set aside to go to the University of Tennessee to support web-based efforts.  There were 44 pre-proposals submitted, and 10-12 have been selected for further development.  The intent is to fund at least 5 projects, so there is at least one in each region, with the 1890 schools being treated as a region.  The projects will be limited to $15,000 maximum funding.  Member of the group indicated that NAPFSC was not happy with so much being taken off the top of the RREA allocation.  If there is more funding available, a grant program might be appropriate but then the funding limit should be increased to make it worthwhile.  

In May, the Forest Service, CSREES and others hosted a National Summit on Forestry Research Capacity.  This summit was in response to the NRC report on addressing the research capacity issue.  The planning team for the Summit continues to meet for purposes of addressing the NRC recommendations, and honoring the Summit recommendations.  The NRC recommendation regarding "Centers of Interest" is capturing the most attention and may lead to a joint 2005 FS and CSREES budget initiative.  It early in the process so many steps remain.
Larry Biles also reported that Dr. Joseph Jen, Under Secretary for Research, Education, and Economics, is interested in growing the National Research Initiative (NRI) program.  The natural resource group within NRI is attempting to focus the priorities for NRI for the coming 5-year period.  He indicated that the current thinking in draft stage is to focus on:  air quality, invasive species science, natural resources management, and water resources and water quality.  Larry also distributed a user’s guide to the conservation title of the Farm Bill.
The group broke for lunch and reconvened separately in the afternoon.
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